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WEEKLY MESSAGE OF SAINT JOSEPH, TRANSMITTED IN THE MARIAN CENTER OF FIGUEIRA,
MINAS GERAIS, BRAZIL, TO THE VISIONARY SISTER LUCÍA DE JESÚS

When the cycles ask you for renewal, allow yourself to be renewed. The clocks of this world no
longer show the time that goes by in the cycles of Nature. The Time of the Universe is arriving on
Earth.

When the cycles ask you for transformation, allow yourself to be transformed. Change is part of the
Laws of Life; transformation is part of the action of Love in consciousnesses.

If need asks you, child, to surrender to others the castle that you built for yourself, leave this legacy
for those who most need it. With this, I want to tell you that the past is only valid if it can be given
as a foundation so that the future can be built, which may be different from all you designed in the
plan of your life.

I come to ask you to be grateful for all that you have lived, but to not look back with nostalgia and
the hope of again living what has already passed. Through you, God wants to build a new life, a
new design, a Plan that is new for humanity, but which is eternal for the Creator.

Without sorrow and with joy, allow the Universe to guide you to the fulfillment of the Laws of
these times, which are selfless service and absolute love.

You are no longer in the cycle of building and of strengthening your inner being. Life is knocking
on the door of your heart, with a cycle in which humanity has need of your immediate assistance.

The Points of Light that God has founded on Earth must be on the table of the planetary
consciousness, illuminating abysses and causing souls to come to know the path to redemption and
a return to the Origin.

The Islands of Salvation, in which God called you to serve, must open their doors to the new time,
because the planet is already drowning and souls already need the support and the refuge prepared
for them so long ago.

I come to tell you, My Child, that the time for service has come and that your heart must be placed
in the right position for the giving of self to others. Keep within yourself - as a Temple of Peace and
Unity with God - what you have built up to today by means of all the Instruction received, but do
not expect that outside of you, child, the cycles will be the same, that the forms and life will remain
the same.

The time has come for you to give up the comfort of your home for those who never had it. To you
all has been given, so that you may learn to give of yourself when it is necessary. The time of
giving, of unconditional service, of absolute love, and of fraternity has come. May your heart in
purification gain equilibrium through the love you allow to emanate from it for others.

The true secret for finding peace in these times is to know how to love and let yourself be loved,
without resistances, so as to find in a fellow being, the Living Heart of God.
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I invite you to this new cycle, and as Your Father and Friend, I guide you into giving all of yourself
for love of your fellow being, and above all, for love of the Plan of God, which is designed with the
pencil of your life.

Your Father and Companion,

The Most Chaste Saint Joseph


